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Points of Contact: 

 

DG Tony DeLuke  

2484 Fourth Street 

Cuyahoga Falls, OH 44221 

C:    330-730-3117 

Email: tonydelukerealtor@gmail.com 

 

1st VDG Carol Snyder (PDG Jeff) 

5686 Hazlett Drive NE 

Magnolia, OH  44643 

C: 330-265-6585 

Email: czs50@aol.com 

 

2nd VDG Judy Young (PDG Paul) 

6373 Tara Dr. 

Poland, OH  44514 

H:   330-757-9805 

C:   330-360-3641 

Email:  lion513jmyoung@zoominternet.net 

 

CS / PDG Jim Ferritto (Cindy) 

37519 Grove Avenue   Apt. 101 

Willoughby,  OH  44094 

C: 440-223-6138 

Email:  james.ferritto1955@gmail.com 

 

CT / PCC Paul Metrovich (Lion Linda) 

48643 Lakeview Circle 

East Liverpool, OH  43920 

H:   330-385-4405 

Email:  p_metrovich@yahoo.com  

 
Deadline for Newsletter Articles is the 

20th of the month.  

Send to: 

Lion Jim Stroble 

H: 330-678-5847 

C:   330-221-0753 

strobes@neo.rr.com 

 

Web site:  http://www.lions13oh4.org 

Lion Pride Through Service 

2019-2020  

International President 

Dr. Jung-Yul Choi 
Busan City, Republic of Korea 

Greetings, Lions. 

What is kindness? 

It is all the things Lions do: It’s serving.  In our communities and 

beyond.   

But kindness is one of those words that can be overused, and the 

real meaning sometimes becomes lost.  Kindness is any act that 

makes life better for any living thing, even for just a moment.  Is-

n’t that what we’re really doing when we serve food or donate our 

time?  Aren’t we trying to give people a moment in which they feel 

important; a moment in which they are not alone? 

Kindness can be something small: A tree planted on a city street.  

Or it can be grand: An entire Lions district pooling its resources to 

build a community center focused on gender equality education.  

When done right, an act of kindness also feels good to the per-

son performing it.  This is true for all acts of kindness.  And it’s 

important to remember, especially at this time of year, that donat-

ing money is also an act of kindness.  By donating, you are rec-

ognizing that there are some things that are beyond your ability to 

immediately fix.  You are saying, “This is bigger than me, and I 

want to help.”  And one of the best ways to give is to your founda-

tion, Lions Clubs International Foundation (LCIF).   

As your International President, I want to wish all of you the 

bounty that comes from giving.  May your acts of kindness as Li-

ons bring you warmth this season.  

 

 PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE 

 Kindness Brings Warmth  
 to the Giver and Receiver 
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Judge Haynes H. Townsend 

First Vice President 

Dalton, GA 

Brian Sheehan 

Second Vice President 

Bird Island, MN 

Dr. Patricia Hill 

Third Vice President 

Edmonton, Alberta, Canada 

Gudrun Yngvadottir 

Immediate Past International 

President 

LCIF Chairperson 

Gardabaer, Iceland 

  

 This is my fifth report as District Governor.  I would like to wish every Lion, Lioness & Leo a very 

Merry Christmas and a happy 2020 New Year!  The first 5 months have flown by.  I’m already almost 1/2 

of the way done as District Governor.  November was a busy month. I had visitations to the Highland 

Heights Lions on November 4th and Rootstown Lions club on November 5th.  I visited the Jackson 

Township Lions Club on November 7th.  I had a traveling companion with me, District OH1 Governor 

Don Wiechart.  On November 12th I visited the Chesterland Lions Club,  November 13th took me to 

the Painesville Lions and on November 14th I visited the Conneaut Lions Club.  On November18th I was 

visiting the Homeworth Lions, on November 20th I visited the Lisbon Lions, November 21st I was in 

Youngstown and finally on November 26th I was visiting the Massillon Lions Club.  I also attended Zone 

Meetings in Zone 3, 4, 5.  So, you can see I have been very active.  December looks to be just as busy in 

the first 7 days.  

 

 Membership was looking good for the first 4 months at minus 1.  Then in November it went from 

minus 1 to minus 18. This was due to clubs dropping members for the November 30th deadline for the 

per capita billing in January.  The first days of December had some recovery with 9 Lions added.   Unfor-

tunately we are still at minus 9 for the 2019-2020 Lions Year.  

 

 Our Global Membership Team coordinator PDG Wayne Christen is going to have training on the 

“Ohio Plan” on Saturday, January 11, 2020 at the Deerfield Town Hall at 10:00 am.  I strongly recom-

mend all clubs send their membership people and Zone Chairpersons to this training.  The “Ohio Plan” 

works if you don’t deviate from it.  Build your club membership up and attend this valuable training.  Eve-

ryone is welcome.  Please RSVP to GMT Wayne Christen (Injun349@yahoo.com).  I love being your 

Governor and I look forward to visitations yet to come! Respectfully, 

 

Tony DeLuke, District Governor 

 

District Governor Report 

December, 2019 
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First  Vice District Governor Report  

December, 2019  

 Today is Thanksgiving Day, and I thank God for all the Lions I have learned to 

know over the last number of years.  What amazing individuals, who have given 

thousands of hours of service in helping our communities and world!  As you con-

sider that, keep in mind your own contribution and how you can increase it by giv-

ing the gift of inviting others to share in that service.  Spread our impact by bringing 

in new members.  That is how we keep our organization vital and growing. 

 

 The past few weeks have given me a chance to take part in club, district and 

zone meetings.  Lots of hours on the road, but once I arrive without getting too 

lost, (thanks, Wayne and Janet) I truly enjoy hearing of all our district’s positive pro-

jects, both completed and planned.  Congrats to Suffield on their 50th charter cele-

bration, and of course to all Ohio Lions on our 100th celebration.  (I hope to see 

many of you in May when we celebrate at the state convention.) 

 

 But that brings up a concern that has surfaced recently – and that is the issue 

of clubs considering “folding” without seeking more guidance.  We all have ups and 

downs in our lives, but please, please, don’t throw in the towel without researching 

all ways to keep going!  It is not a failure to report problems at your zone meeting 

or individually through contacting other district officers.  We can continue to learn 

through our struggles, helping each other.  You will be hearing lots more about the 

Ohio Plan and how it can help all our clubs, large and small. 

 

 Christmas will be here before we know it.  Thanks in advance for all the food 

baskets and other donations that you provide.  Even if you don’t get personal re-

sponse, you know this is appreciated by the folks you help.  And remember to give 

that “gift” I mentioned in the first paragraph.  

 

 Also a reminder for Lions to update emails/phone #s with your secretaries 

and LCI.  This makes it much easier for us to communicate! 

 

1VDG Carol Snyder 
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 Hello Busy Lions of OH-4.  It has been another great month of visiting 

more clubs of Region 2.  The sunsets have been beautiful as I drove my car in dif-

ferent directions to meet with everybody.  There are so many great projects going 

on in these clubs’ communities that I heard about during my visits and I would 

like to share some of the projects going on in these communities.  

 

 Beach City was putting the final touches on the Community Christmas in 

the Village Project.  Sounded like a fun time!  Calcutta reported on the eye 

screening completed in the schools.  They are looking at expanding their program 

in 2020.  Lisbon was wrapping up their plans for the Annual Christmas Communi-

ty Party.  New Waterford discussed many holiday happenings with attention being 

focused on the upcoming Christmas Basket and Oasis Food Ministry which focus-

es on one of our Lion Missions, to help end hunger.  Perry was getting ready for a 

Spaghetti Dinner and their partnership with a scout troop in the community.  The 

Sherrodsville Lions were discussing some plans for providing a warming shelter 

during times when power outages occur during the winter.  Tuslaw was finalizing 

plans for their Gobble Challenge and Fruit Basket Sale.  Our West Point Lions are 

collecting gently used and new shoes to help third world families learn a business 

to help reduce poverty.  Consider sending some shoes to their project. 

 

 I hope this gives each of the Lions reading this some new ideas on ways to 

serve their communities to help make the world a better place for everyone!  Al-

so, I challenge each Lion reading this to ASK a friend, neighbor, co-worker, family 

member and others you think of to join the great Lions of OH 4! 

 

 Have a Great December and Christmas Season Lions of OH-4! 

 

Judy Young 

2VDG District 13-OH4 

Second  Vice District Governor Report  

December, 2019  
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State Finance & Planning 
 
Lions, 

 

The Multiple District 13 Finance and Long-Range Planning Committee (F&P) met in October 

and proposed actions at the November Council of Governors (COG) meeting.  The seven 

Governors and the Council Chair heard and voted on several F&P activities.  I wanted to high-

light a few of these items. 

 

F&P solicited proposals from 9 auditing firms that were recommended by Lions in Ohio.  We 

received 2 proposals.  F&P recommended, and the COG approved Alan Portnoy, CPA to do 

our filings and every-other-year audits through 2022.  

 

F&P recommended, and the COG approved the 1st quarter financial statements prepared by 

the Multiple District Treasurer PCC Jay Gray and the Assistant Multiple District Treasurer PDG 

Rob Murry.    

 

F&P has been reviewing options to reduce costs for the state convention both short-term, and 

longer-term.  Since meal costs typically consume almost 100% of the registration costs, it is 

very difficult to run a convention on $1 or $2 an attendee.  We are continuing to work with 

the State Convention Committee and the COG on ideas.  One interim step is that F&P has re-

quested that the Constitution and Bylaws Committee put a proposal on the May 2020 ballot to 

allow dues money to be allocated to MD13 Events.  (Finding some money from dues for this is 

going to be a challenge.) 

 

F&P members and Building Trustee members are going to look at a concept of a tax-exempt 

building authority for MD13 in a manner similar to the Millersport Corn Festival building au-

thority.  A wild guess estimate is that this will take 12-18 months just to be able to say if the 

idea is viable.  

 
Lions, I understand that this information is boring.  It is also critical that it be done to keep the 

Ohio Lions in compliance with US laws and to protect and fund our programs.  Any comments 

would be appreciated 

 
Lion Dave Luttrell (Hilliard) 

2019-2020 Chair Finance and Long Range Planning Committee 

Have comments? Send to FandPComment@luttrellzoo.com  

PS. Comments in this note are the opinion of the author and do not necessarily represent the 

thinking of the F&P Committee or any other Lion.  
  

mailto:FandPComment@luttrellzoo.com
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Zone Date Location 

2nd Zone Meeting   

2 Dec 3, 2019 Ashtabula 

6            Tentative Dec TBD, 2019 Austintown 

7 Dec 3, 2019 West Mahoning 

9 Dec 10, 2019 Massillon 

3rd Zone Meeting   

1 Feb 18, 2020 Highland Hts 

2 Mar 12, 2020 Conneaut 

3           Tentative  Feb 20, 2020 Newton Falls 

4 Feb 19, 2020 Windham 

5 Feb 25, 2020 Brimfield 

6              

7 Feb 18, 2020 New Middletown 

8 Mar 5, 2020 Alliance/Grange 

9   

10   

11   

4th Zone Meeting   

1 Jun 18, 2020 Highland Hts 

Scheduled Zone Meetings  (As of 12/2/19) 

Notice 
The District Convention in March will not be held at the McKinley Grand Hotel              

due to construction at the hotel. 

The new location is the Courtyard by Marriott Canton 

4375 Metro Cir NW, North Canton, OH. 

The dates remain the same:  March 27-29, 2020 

Registration deadline is March 13, 2020 

See information and registration forms on the following pages.  
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*  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  * 

We have started our celebration of 100 years of service for Ohio Lions.  The Centennial Celebration 

will be held May 15-17 at the State Convention at the Marriott Northwest in Dublin.  Get some of 

your members together for the Celebration. 
 

We could use help getting ads for the State Convention Book.  Congratulate Ohio Lions for being of 

service for 100 years with a small ad.  This is the only time we’ll be celebrating 100 years. 
 

Don’t forget to use the 100 year Logo in your correspondence, agendas and newsletters. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
If you would like to get on the list for state emails of all the events submitted by all Districts, send 

your emails to MD13Enews@gmail.com, the same email address you use to send your news events.  
 

Lion Marian Zickefoose 

Marketing and Communications Committee Chair for OH4 
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Mar 15, 2020 
Deadline 
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Hi MD13 Lions, 

 
This is a request for information and not a scheduled event. 

 
This is PCC Betty Robbins. My community has an annual Street Fair that we bring in a ride 
concessionaire with games and food trailers. Last year the ride concessionaire, that we have had 
for 20 plus years, cancelled out on us in late October. We found a business that had bouncy 
houses and small rides for the young children, but no major rides for the older teens and adults. 

 
My question to my fellow Lions, do you have festivals that you contract with for rides, games, 
and food trailers? Would you be willing to share the name and phone number of your ride con-
cessionaire with me? 

 
You may reach me at bdr254@embarqmail.com or 330-638-7649. Please leave a voice message 
and I will call you back. 

 
Thanks for your assistance. 

 
Yours in Lionism, 
PCC Betty Robbins 

 ? ? ? 

 

Diabetes News  

From Lion Ernie Richmann 

 

 
Camp Ho Mita Koda received a $100 donation from the Mega Zone (Districts 4&5) 

meeting 50/50 raffle.   The thank you letter on the following page states that the do-

nation was $87.  However an additional $13 was collected to bring the total to $100.  

 

Camp Ho Mita Koda will need help in May to prepare for the summer camping sea-

son.  This is a great service opportunity for Lions.  If interested in helping out, contact 

Lion Ernie at: erichmann49@yahoo.com.  

 

Camp Ho Mita Koda Camp Director, Ian Roberts, will be a speaker at the convention 

on Saturday, March 28.  Let’s have a great turn-out to learn about the camp and its 

programs.  

mailto:bdr254@embarqmail.com
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November 20, 2019 

Dear Lions Club District 13OH4 (zones 4 and 5),        

 
We were so excited and grateful to receive your $87.00 donation from your 50/50 raffle! We cannot thank you 
enough for the generosity in supporting our program! Donors like you help us to provide our families an affordable 
camping experience for their kids.  Camp Ho Mita Koda is truly a “home away from home” for the kids with Type 1 
Diabetes.  When they are here they are all just kids and they can leave their diabetes worries at the front door 
 
Camp Ho Mita Koda has a rich history and provides incredible life-changing experiences for so many deserving 
families. But the success of the program is reliant on volunteers, donations, and community support. While you 
may already realize what your support means to the camp, here is a sample of the impact that your support has on 
the families and campers.  
 

• One newly diagnosed little boy learned to change his pump site on his own. His mother was so proud and 
said, "I never thought he'd be able to do it so well. If he can do this, he can do anything in life" 

• Because she built her confidence by self-management, one little girl is no longer afraid of counting carbs 
and eating at mealtimes. 

• A young girl was able to speak with more confidence in her group and was often seen taking new campers 
under her wing to let them know, “At camp, you’re not the only kid with T1D, you’re the norm. It’s people 
without T1D who are unusual.” 

• A parent expressed their gratitude saying “she now feels like she is not alone in the battle. CHMK not only 
benefits her, but our entire family. Diabetes is a family disease and we are all affected. A week away at 
camp allows me to learn to let others manage and educate her about diabetes while allowing her to 
blossom as an individual.”  
 

Although these victories may seem small to the average person, The Lions Club members know that they are not. 

That's why your group support has been a blessing, and why the kids and counselors we serve are filled with 

gratitude for your generosity.  

 

Donors like the Lions Club help make our program possible, ensure that campers have top-notch medical care, 

have access to program supplies and equipment, ensure that the facilities are maintained and improved, and 

guarantee that we can offer financial assistance to countless children and their families who could not, otherwise, 

afford these life-enhancing experiences.  

 
Thank you for being a part of helping to maintain this rich history and very important service to our children and 
community. It is an experience that truly impacts and changes lives. 
 
 
With Gratitude, 

Ian Roberts 
Ian Roberts, Executive Director 

www.camphomitakoda.org , phone: 440.739.4095  

Helping children living with Type 1 Diabetes grow in mind, body, and spirit. 
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Mega Zone (4&5) Meeting - Nov 19 

Deerfield Community Center 

Approximately 65 Lions attended this mega zone meeting.  Along with writ-

ten reports and oral updates, to individual club activities there were several 

presentations.  Dalton Remesnik reported an update on his progress as a pe-

diatric cancer survivor.  Susan Monegan presented information on the Fields Playground 

Group and their efforts to build an all inclusive playground in Randolph Township.  There 

was also an update on work on the Haven of Portage facility.  DG Tony DeLuke,  1VDG 

Carol Snyder and 2VDG Judy Young reported on their activities.  Award presentations 

were made to individual clubs for their activities in the Centennial Service Challenge and 

individuals were recognized with Knights of the Blind awards.  

L-R: Suffield KL Fred Matthews, 

Southeast PC KL Rodger Mansfield, 

Randolph KL Mary Rodenbacher, 

DG Tony DeLuke, ZC Jill Rietz, ZC 

Jane Gwinn, Ravenna KL Dan Schaer 

L-R: DG Tony DeLuke, Windham 

KL Allan Finn, ZC Jane Gwinn, ZC 

Jill Rietz, 

L-R: DG Tony DeLuke, ZC Jill Rietz, 

ZC Jane Gwinn, Rootstown KL Joe 

Paulus 

L-R: DG Tony DeLuke, ZC Jill Rietz, 

ZC Jane Gwinn, Kent KL Jim Stroble 

L-R: DG Tony DeLuke, Crestwood 

KL Rick Fredrick, ZC Jane Gwinn, 

ZC Jill Rietz,  

L-R: ZC Jane Gwinn, DG Tony De-

Luke, Kent KM Scott Stiegemeier, 

Kent KL Jim Stroble  
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ZONE 2 ADVISORY MEETING 

The Ashtabula Lions will host the 2nd Advisory Meeting 

at the Ashtabula Elks  

3115 Lake Rd. W. Ashtabula OH 

Tuesday, December 3, 2019 

6:00 PM 

A meal of fish with twice baked potato, dessert and beverages  

$15.00 Per Person 

All reservations must be made to  

Zone 2 Chair Lion Kathy Ray at 

Kathleen.Ray0@gmail.com or 831-540-5867  

by November 27, 2019 

(E-mail address has a zero after Ray - not an o.) 

Come and find out what is happening with the Lions Club in the Zone, 
District, State and Internationally! 

50/50 Raffle 

     District Officers, please contact Zone 2 Chair, Lion Kathy Ray at 

     Kathleen.Ray0@gmail.com if you would like to speak. 

     All Club Presidents, please have a Report ready regarding Club Activities. 
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The above notice is for all District 13 OH4 clubs.  

 
If you know of anyone in the Canton area who might be interested 

in joining Lions, please pass this on to them.  

 
If you have any ideas on how to help rebuild the Canton Lions Club, 

please contact IPDG Mike Tyler.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Canton Lions Club Needs Your Help! 
 
We are forming a Canton Lions Club and we are searching for civic minded individuals like 

yourselves.  We are a volunteer organization that helps provide the Canton Community with 

eye exams, glasses, hearing aids, guide dogs for the blind, disaster relief, and donations to area 

food banks for the less fortunate and much more.  We support local area little league base-

ball, basketball and soccer leagues.  However, we need great people that can appreciate giving 

back to their community through service.  Our motto is We Serve and Lions Clubs have 

been around since 1917.  We have the support of Canton Mayor Thomas Bernabei and we 

truly care about the Canton Community.   

 

If you are interested in becoming a member of the Canton Lions Club please contact Michael 

Tyler by phone at 440-975-0477 or by email at michaeltyler@oh.rr.com.  We really could use 

your help.   

… TO 

BE 

A ... 

“Time is the wisest of 

all counselors.”   

  Plutarch 



23  

OH4 Newsletter                                                                    Ohio Lions District 13 OH4                                                              December 2019 

 

 

 

 

The Sebring Lions Club is selling ceramic Lions mugs. 

The cost is $5.00 each.   
To place an order please contact PCC Chuck Allcorn 

at 330-938-1566 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

It’s A Portage County Lions EUCHRE Night. 

The 1st Friday of each month. 

Doors Open 5:30 pm – Cards Start at 6:30 pm. 

Cost: $ 2.00 Person. * Bring a snack or drink to share. 

 

Where:  Rootstown United Methodist Church. 

4065 St. Rte. 44.  * Corner of St. Rte. 44 & Tallmadge Rd. 

                           Between NEOMED and Fire Station. 

 

  This is a Community Event.  Everyone is invited. 

  Come as you are.  No partners or teams needed. 

 

Questions: Call/Text Lion Jill Reitz 330-931-8028.   

 

 

                                         
 

WINDHAM LIONS  
2020 PANCAKE BRUNCH 

 
JAN 5   -   FEB 2   -   MAR 3 

  

The Windham Lions will host an all-you-can-
eat pancake brunch at The Brick Chapel on 
9001 N. Main Street, Windham.  Brunch 
consists of pancakes, eggs, sausage, toast 
and beverage.   
 
Time:  8:00 am to 12:00 pm 
 
Adults & Teens cost is $7.00 at the door  
Presale tickets $6.00 
Youth ages 5 – 12    $5.00 
Child 4 and under     Free  
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Fellow Lions: 
 
We appreciate your help with this. Obviously we don't need as many 
of these as we did the towels and shampoo. If someone still wants to 
donate shampoo, that will never go to waste! Here's the list.  
 
Old children's toys or play equipment - for socialization to things 
that make noise, move, or may be climbed on/over/under for confi-
dence building and proprioception. 
 
Large, quadrupedal stuffed animals - to serve as "fake dogs", 
"neutral dogs", or distractions 
 
Things with wheels (skateboards, tricycles, bicycles, scooters, etc) 
- for socialization to things that dogs may have to walk next to or 
pass by in close proximity 
 
Old baby teething toys (hard material like plastic key rings, rat-
tles, etc.) 
 
Old kitchen utensils like plastic or metal measuring cups, wooden 
spoons, baking trays 
 
If anyone is handy and can make little dog ramps, steps or teeter 
totters, like what you would find at a dog agility course, that 
would be great as well. 
 
Thank you so much! 
 
Toni Gray 
Pilot Dogs, Inc. 
625 W. Town St. 
Columbus, OH  43215 

 Pilot Dogs Wish List 
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Available until January 2, 2020 
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Get ready to experience service in full color. 

Online registration is officially open for LCICon 2020 Singapore, where Lions and Leos from 

around the world will reunite through colorful expressions of service, culture, entertainment 

and celebration. Take advantage of early pricing and save US$75 on your registration 

through January 10, 2020. 

Lions of the world—come and explore the beautiful country of Singa-
pore and all it has to offer! Check out this preview of our host city 

and prepare yourself to be amazed when you arrive.  

Singapore: The Lion City  

Final event schedule  

Review the final event schedule on the following page and start planning your trip!  
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CLUB ACTIVITIES            Mark Your Calendar 2019-2020       

 
DEC 5  -  WILLOUGHBY EVENING LIONS, 27th ANNUAL HOLIDAY AUCTION, WILLOUGHBY CITY HALL - DONA-

TIONS (NEW ITEMS OR SERVICES) NEEDED BY DEC 2  

 For more information see notice on page 21.  

 

DEC 6  -  PORTAGE COUNTY LIONS EUCHRE NIGHT, DOORS OPEN 5:30 PM - CARDS START 6:30 PM, ROOTSTOWN 

UNITED METHODIST CHURCH, 4065 STATE RTE 44 
 For more information see notice on page 23. 

 

JAN 2  -  WILLOUGHBY EVENING LIONS - HONEYBAKED HAM GIFT CARD FUNDRAISER , LAST DAY TO PURCHASE 

GIFT CARDS 

 For more information see notice on page 27. 

 
JAN 5  -  WINDHAM LIONS, PANCAKE BRUNCH, THE BRICK CHAPEL, 9001 N. MAIN ST, WINDHAM, 8:00 AM - NOON  

 For more information see notice on page 23. 

 

 

 
  

2019 – 2020 

NEWSLETTER EDITOR 

KENT LION  JIM STROBLE 

Email:  strobes@neo.rr.com 

Cell:  330-678-5847 

DISTRICT & STATE ACTIVITIES                    Mark Your Calendar 2019-2020       

 

DEC 3  -  ZONE 2 ADVISORY MEETING - 6:00 PM, HOSTED BY THE ASHTABULA LIONS AT THE ASTABULA 

ELKS LODGE, 3115 LAKE RD., ASHTABULA 

 For more information see notice on page 20. 

 

DEC 18  -  OHIO AND LOUISIANA LIONS RAFFLE - TICKET DRAWING FOR SUGAR BOWL AND CFP CHAMPI-

ONSHIP GAME TICKETS - BUY TICKETS ON LINE AT: www.LionsRaffle.org 

 For more information see notice on page 26. 

 

JAN 17-10  -  OHIO LIONS WINTER RETREAT, DEER CREEK STATE PARK RESORT, MT. STERLING, OH 

 For more information see notice on pages 17-18. 

 
MAR 27-29, 2020  -  DISTRICT 13 OH4 CONVENTION, COURTYARD BY MARRIOT, 4375 METRO CR, NORTH CANTON 

- DEADLINE FOR REGISTRATION IS MARCH 13, 2020 

 For more information see documents on pages 7-12.  

  

MAY 15-17, 2020  -  STATE CONVENTION, DUBLIN, MARRIOTT NORTHWEST  

 

JUN 26-30, 2020  -  103rd LIONS CLUB INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION, SINGAPORE  

 For more information see pages 29-30.  

 

  

mailto:strobes@neo.rr.com

